



Aim High, Fly High

Robins Lane Primary School Newsletter

12th September 2025

Headteacher's Notes

Dear Parents and Carers,

Well done to everyone on completion of our first full week back in school. The children and staff have settled back into the rhythms of school life and the curriculum is fully in action. It's been a busy week and I am sure the children (and the staff) will sleep soundly tonight!

Yesterday, I did my first whole school assembly. As you all know, Miss Middlehurst is on maternity leave, but she very kindly sent a book in for me to share with the children on what would have been her assembly day. The book was called 'Why Not' by Kobi Yamada. It is a story about discovering our bright possibilities and aligns perfectly with our WINGS values. The children, from Year 1 all the way up to Year 6, listened to the book and we reflected on how we could relate to its messages. We agreed that the following lines were crucial to a positive start in school: "So much of life depends on how you look at things. And how you see yourself. You are shaped by the choices you make. How will you answer when today asks what you learned from yesterday?"

Continuing the assembly theme, today is our first celebration assembly where we reflect on our learning and achievements across the week. In this assembly, in addition to our usual awards, we will be announcing some key roles to give responsibilities to our new Year 6 to enable them to be exceptional role models to their peers and to the rest of our school. We will post updates on our Facebook page. Friday's assembly is also an opportunity for the whole school to be inspired by the skills, talents and achievements that happen outside of school. I would encourage you to proudly celebrate your child's achievements – send in photos for us to post on our Facebook page, send in medals, trophies, rosettes and certificates for us to share. We need to showcase our amazing children!

In newsletters, I often signpost parents to our Facebook page. Our Facebook page is a vibrant chronicle of everyday life at Robins Lane Community Primary School and a platform for us to direct you to services and specialist advice. If you haven't already signed up, please do. Please feel free to post positive comments and like our posts. Whilst Facebook is one way to view life in our school, we also have our school website and the many opportunities parents get to actively engage in learning across the school year. We look forward to welcoming families in to 'Meet the Teacher' next week

This week, some of our Year 5 children have had Bikeability. The children have showcased their determination to learn to ride safely and access the road, this has led to them achieving Level 1 and Level 2 awards. The instructor commented on how positive our children were – even when the rain poured. Well done to our young cyclists for inspiring others and never giving up, we are so proud of you! There will be further 'Bikeability' opportunities across this year – please keep an eye out for updates.

Before I sign off, I have more wonderful baby news! Welcome to the world Noah Thomas Clarke. We are so delighted to congratulate Miss Price and her partner Alex on the safe arrival of their beautiful baby boy who weighed in at 9lb 5oz on the 4th September. Miss Price and Noah are home from hospital and enjoying their 'newborn bubble'. Sending lots of love and best wishes from us all - we can't wait to meet Noah!

Have a lovely weekend everyone - let's hope the sun shines and we can salvage what is left of warm days and light evenings.

Yours sincerely, Mrs Tomkow























This week's 100% Attendance Hero is: Novah A

Attendance

This week's class attendance is:

Reception - 90.67% Year 1 - 98.93%

Year 2 - 98.33%

Year 3 - 97.78%

Year 4 - 97.67%

Year 5 - 97.67%

Year 6 – 97%

Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners

This week's certificates were for: 'Help others to feel welcome'

The winners are:

Nursery - Reagan O

Reception - Niamh O

Year 1 – Leni P

Year 2 - Harper U

Year 3 – Audrey M

Year 4 – Diana B

Year 5 - Macie P

Year 6 - Kai O

Well done for making our school a better place!



Timetable Rockstars/Numbots

This week's stars are:

Reception	Coming soon!
Year 1	Coming soon!
Year 2	Coming soon!
Year 3	Kaitlyn B
Year 4	Edna B
Year 5	Elliott M
Year 6	Patrick G



Class Dojos

This week's winners are:

Nursery	Freya S
Reception	Nika C
Year 1	Nancy M
Year 2	Kayden N
Year 3	Jack O
Year 4	Chanudi A
Year 5	Candace M
Year 6	Evan W-R



WINGS Award

This week's winners are:

Nursery	Amelia M
Reception	Luna C
Year 1	Joshua H
Year 2	Max B
Year 3	Dean H
Year 4	Evelyn M
Year 5	Phoebe B-M
Year 6	Maisie W



Spelling Shed Award

This week's stars are:

Year 1	Coming soon!
Year 2	Coming soon!
Year 3	Bobby Mc
Year 4	Edna B
Year 5	Johsua G
Year 6	Abigail W-J



Happy Lunchtime Award

This week's winners are:

Zyra A	Melanie C
Matilda B	Lilly A
Violet R	Sadie Mc

Suggestion Box

If there's anything you'd like us to know, or you have any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know in the box below.